 Budget Update

We anticipate the North Carolina House of Representatives will release their budget targets to their budget committees within the next couple of days to allow them to begin budget deliberations for preparing their FY 09-10 budget.  We expect the targets for budget reductions to be in a range up to 20%; however, this is unofficial and could certainly change.  The House targets are being established in consideration of the April revenue collections which reflect a continuing decline, the avoidance of any new tax increases, and the exclusion of federal stimulus appropriations.  Obviously, both the Governor’s and Senate’s budgets are more optimistic in their projections for the next biennium and we remain cautiously optimistic that budget reductions will not reach the unofficial target levels of the House.  Please be mindful that once the House has adopted their budget then a conference committee composed of members from both the Senate and the House will be appointed to begin the negotiation process.  Based upon prior years, we would expect a final budget to be approved on or around July 1, 2009.  

Additional budget updates will be provided electronically throughout the summer so please continue to check your campus email and the campus web site for new information and budget updates.  In order to avoid the additional cost of postage and supplies, we do not plan to make any mass mailings over the summer to faculty or staff.

We are awaiting further guidance on the implementation of the one-half of one percent salary reduction and will share that information when it becomes available.  We anticipate the first installment of the salary reduction will be made in the May 2009 paychecks.  

These are most difficult times for everyone.  We appreciate your continued patience and understanding as we deal with these budget challenges.  As always, we welcome your questions or suggestion so please pass those along to the provost, vice chancellor, or chief of staff.

Thanks

Kyle Carter                              Chuck Wooten
Provost                                    Vice Chancellor for Administration and Finance




